
June 4, 2013 – Construction work on the new capping system continued today. Odors were strong in the 

afternoon at locations southwest of the landfill. The June 4 data includes some gaps due to intermittent power 

outages. 

 

DNR Field Observations  

May 22, 2013 

Republic Services began work on the RCP abandonment project.  Recent heavy rains resulted in preparation 

work being completed this morning prior to the start of the intrusive work into the cap around 8 a.m. Work on SC-

2, which is the first of six RCPs to be closed, will be completed today. Work on 25 perimeter collection sumps for 

the new interim capping system also began with sumps 2 and 4 completed. Odors were described by department 

staff as light on the north side of the landfill and by a local resident as moderate to strong on the east side of the 

landfill. An increase in odors was noticed in the afternoon possibly due to a leachate line break during work on the 

RCP.  

Photos of work on the perimeter collection sumps and abandonment of SC-2. 

        

      



 

 

 

 



     
 

 
 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 


